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	Ein cyf / Our ref: 024/21/FOI 


	Dyddiad / Date: 28th May 2021 


Further to your request for information dated 21st April 2021, I am pleased to provide the following response. Please accept our sincere apologies for the delay. 
Your request and our response: 
1. For the last three years which you have information for, please confirm how many people applied to Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board (BCUHB) for prior approval in order to undertake treatment or surgery outside of the UK and within the European Economic Area (EEA). 
BCUHB can confirm that in the last three financial years, 2018, 2019 and 2020, 65 applications were made to undertake treatment or surgery outside of the UK and within the EEA. Please note that some people have submitted applications for more than one treatment, therefore this figure does not reflect the number of people applying. 
2. How many of these applications were granted?
48 of these applications were granted, of which 10 are currently still awaiting treatment. 4 did not claim reimbursement following successful prior approval and 2 applications were withdrawn after the decision. 
3. How much money has the Board reimbursed to those who successfully applied over this period?
BCUHB has reimbursed £183,247.54 to date.

We welcome correspondence through the medium of Welsh

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth drwy gyfrwng y Gymraeg


